

School Newsletter

May 15, 2017

"Guided by Faith, Driven by Excellence"

Passage of the Week

"I praise you because I am fearfully and wonderfully made; your works are wonderful, I know that full well."

Psalm 139:14

Cleaning

MAY

20 – Noe

27 - Scheri

Hot Lunch

We will be having spaghetti and sides for \$1 a plate.

Hot Lunch Punch Card

We have one hot lunch left for the school year. If your child runs out of punches, feel free to bring in a couple dollars to cover the cost instead of buying a whole new card. Also, left over punches will be transferred to next school year. If you have any questions, please let me know.

Track

This week Wednesday, May 17, we hope to hand out all the ribbons after chapel depending on if we have received them in the mail yet.

School Drama Date

The school play is scheduled to take place on the evening of <u>Thursday</u>, <u>June 1</u>, at 6:30 this year. If there are any questions, please let me know.

School Drama

Parts for the school play have been assigned to the students. If for some reason, a student is unable to take part, please let their teacher know as soon as possible. Some of the older students will need to practice and memorize their lines at home. We appreciate any help that parents can offer so the students are prepared for the performance.

An e-mail has been sent out regarding the costumes for the play for each of the students. If you have not read through it, please do so and let us know if there are any questions.

Construction Activity at SOTH

This week the construction will begin for the cell tower that will be set up on our church/school property. For the most part it will not affect the school and students with the end of the school year around the corner, but the following safety measures will be in place.

- -Fencing will be set up around any work or staging areas to prevent any students from entering.
- -Walkways will still be available for drop off, but we will also leave the chain open if parents would prefer to drop off students right at school.
- -Not much will change with student pick up, but teachers will ensure that students safely walk to the front parking lot and avoid any construction areas.

If there are any questions, please speak to Mr. Vogel.

Sea World Field Trip

I attached the permission slip last week for our final field trip of the school year – Sea World. The permission slip contains the needed information regarding the trip, including the cost of \$6/person. Please sign it and return the bottom portion to either teacher.

Mrs. Draper's Retirement

As many of you know, Mrs. Draper is retiring at the end of the school year. We are planning a celebration of all her years of service at Shepherd of the Hills on June 17 at 4:00. All families are encouraged and invited to come.

Pictures

Amy Stevens has volunteered to put together our school yearbook and has requested pictures. Please take a moment and look over your pictures from this school year and send any good ones her way by email. Also, she will be taking some pictures of the kids this Friday for the yearbook.

Washington D.C. Trip

Reformation Lutheran School is taking a field trip to Washington D.C. next spring and

has opened the invitation to 7th and 8th graders at Shepherd of the Hills. The early registration is coming up in June. If you are interested in learning more about the trip, please let me know. I have some packets to provide which have more information.